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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Application of Missouri-American  ) 
Water Company for a Certificate of Convenience and )  
Necessity Authorizing it to Install, Own, Acquire,  ) Case No. WA-2021-0376 
Construct, Operate, Control, Manage and Maintain a ) 
Water System and Sewer System in and Around the ) 
City of Eureka, Missouri     ) 
 

MOTION FOR AN ENLARGEMENT OF TIME TO FILE POST HEARING BRIEFS 
 

 COMES NOW Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), through 

counsel, and files this motion for an enlargement of time to file post hearing briefs. 

 1. On November 2, 2021 the Commission ordered a procedural schedule in 

which the parties’ post hearing initial briefs are due February 14, 2022 and reply briefs 

are due February 22, 2022.  A hearing was held January 20 and 21, 2022. 

 2. The hearing transcript was posted in the Commission’s filing system the 

afternoon of February 8, 2022.  February 11, 2022 is a state holiday.  According to the 

current schedule, the parties would have only three and a half work days to review the 

transcript and prepare the initial briefs. 

 3. For this reason, Staff requests that the procedural schedule be amended so 

initial briefs are due February 18, 2022 and reply briefs are due February 28, 2022. 

 4. The undersigned counsel emailed with counsel for Missouri-American 

Water Company, the Office of the Public Counsel, and Jefferson County Public Sewer 

District.  They stated that they do not oppose this motion.   
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Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Karen E. Bretz  
Karen E. Bretz 
Deputy Director 
Missouri Bar No. 70632 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
573-751-5472 (Voice) 
573-751-9285 (Fax) 
Karen.Bretz@psc.mo.gov 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been electronically mailed to all 
parties and/or counsel of record on this 9th day of February, 2022. 

/s/ Karen E. Bretz 
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